
The town board meeting was held on June 10, 2025 at the town justice building. 

Councilman Grescheck led us in the pledge of allegiance. 

Supervisor Bronner called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 

Roll call as follows: Supervisor Bronner - present 

Councilman Grescheck- present 

Councilman Voght - present 

Town Clerk Smith - present 

Councilman Gerhardt - present 

Councilman Hubiak - present 

Superintendant Hazczewski - present 

Also attending is attached listing of people. 

The town clerk read minutes from May 13, 2025 town board meeting. Supervisor Bronner asked if any 

corrections, additions, or changes to the minutes as read. Councilman Voght made motion to accept and 

Councilman Gerhardt second. All approved. 

Supervisor Bronner advised on this night was the public hearing for Local Law #2-2025 and wanted 

residents to know the reason for the law. The main reason is zoning in the town of Stark. At this time, 

town of Stark has no zoning board of appeals. By the state law, the town must have this requirement 

because the town board must be separate from the zoning board of appeals. The planning board can be 

affiliated with the zoning and the town board can act as a planning board, but must remain separate 

from the zoning board, which is the main reason the town board is combing the planning and zoning 

board. 

Open portion of the public hearing was at 7:10 pm. There was a continuation of debate by the residents 

as to why not a five member planning, zoning board. After much discussion, the vote from the town 

board was suspended to the next public hearing to be held on July 8, 2025 and the vote would happen 

then on Local Law #2-2025. Open portion of the meeting was closed at 7:40 pm. 

A motion to adopt a resolution for Local Law #3-2025 for the junkyard was made by Councilman 

Gerhardt and seconded by Councilman Hubiak. There was a roll call vote. All approved. A motion was 

needed to schedule a public hearing July 8, 2025 for Local Law #3-2025. Councilman Grescheck made 

motion and Councilman Voght seconded. All approved. 

Supervisor Bronner advised that Councilman Gerhardt, Superintendant Hazczewski, and himself met 

with the owner of the property for the salt, sand barn and after five drafts, obtained the correct 

procedure and will be close to three acres to purchase. Supervisor Bronner will email to the members of 

the town board. 

Supervisor Bronner passed the monthly expenditures for the town board to review for the final state 

snow, the cable tv in town from Charter Communications, and inspection report from the dog control 

officer. 
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